
Irvington Planning Commission 
 
Report of 4-1-25 PC Meeting to Town Council 
Attendees at PC Mtg: David Clarke, (Phone) Steve Strait, Jeremy Taylor, Allen Whitker, 
Marston Smith, Tom Chapman, also Justin Nelson and one resident.  
 

 
 
 

1. Secretary: Steve Strait agreed to serve as Secretary until our May Officer Election.   
 

2. Proposed Changes to 154.051E (3) Animals in Town.  TC at last meeting suggested we 

review VA Code which might cover this issue, so no update was required.  We reviewed 
and found that there was not adequate clarity for the Town Administrator to interpret. 
We reviewed State code 3.2-6544 (which say localities may define) and decided Allen 
Whitaker would draft new proposed language for May PC meeting.  

 
3. Capital Budget Priorities:  We reviewed a draft Capital Budget Plan, completed and 

recommended for submittal to the Budget and Finance Committee.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tom Chapman, PC Chair 
4/6/25 
 
 
 
 


